The Public Hearing for Local Law #2 of 2022, “Wind Energy Moratorium, for the Town of Willing, Allegany County and State of New York was held at the Town of Willing Hall, located at 1431 State Route 19, Wellsville, NY  14895 on February 14th, 2022, at 6:30pm.
Present:  Supervisor Wightman, Councilwoman Fenske, Councilmen:  Gay and Havens, Clerk Buchholz, Security Officer Sherman.
Guests:  Planning board members: Eric Smith & Pat Gay, 
Resident Darr Pace
Absent:  Councilman Fanton and Highway Supt. Matteson

Supervisor Wightman opened Public Hearing at 6:30pm, and opened the floor to our Guests:

Resident Darr Pace:  shared he was in favor of the 1-year moratorium.
Planning Board Members shared the following:
-Survey done showed that residents want the Town to remain a rural residential area, recreational, agricultural community.
-New York State is constantly changing rules and laws, moratorium would ensure a Local Law pertaining to Wind Energy was concise and in order.

With no further discussion, Councilman Havens moved to adjourn the Public Hearing, Councilman Gay seconded.
Said meeting was adjourned at 6:55pm
Respectfully submitted:
Deborah J Buchholz
Town of Willing Clerk
2/14/2022

